Minutes of the Miles City Council   
    
The Miles City Council held its regular meeting on Monday, March 1, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. in the Miles City Hall, with Mayor Travis McMillan presiding.  Council members present were Jane Jeschke, Paul Sklenarik, Casey McCartney, Larry Gilbert and Kirk Boatright.

There was no public comment.


Consent agenda items consisted of the minutes of the February 1, 2021 regular meeting, monthly finance reports, monthly employee pay reports and current bills.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.

Under reports:  
Alan Truelove gave the Water Superintendent report.  The city used 559,795 gallons from San Angelo and 2,002,000 gallons from wells.  The influent to the waste water treatment plant was 1,650,325 gallons.  Irrigated waste water used was 1,491,140 gallons. There was 1 water leak, 2 sewer taps and 1 sewer service call.
Chief Quentin Watkins gave the Police Department report.  There were 32 calls for service, 4 offense reports, 25 traffic stops, 23 citations & 2 warnings. 
Amy Fischer gave the Municipal Court report.  There were 23 new cases filed; 26 cases disposed.
Under Mayor report – he reported on the community response to a Facebook post about the condition of Robinson Street bricks and the road condition.
Council discussed bulk water sales and a proposed policy for regulation.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve the policy as presented.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
Council discussed a lease agreement for the city land along Railroad Street from Thiele to Lewin to Lone Star Diesel.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve the lease agreement as presented.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
Council discussed temperature control improvements for City Hall.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to get a quote to weatherize the doors and get a programmable thermostat.  Kirk Boatright seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
Council discussed temperature control and power improvements for water stations.  Project ideas will be researched and reported on at the next meeting.  No action was taken.

The next regular City Council meeting was set for April 5, 2021.
 


Jane Jeschke made the motion to adjourn.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 5-0. Council adjourned at 7:30 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,  
Amy Fischer                                                                 
  Travis McMillan   
City Secretary
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